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 Christina Oates COMMNT2015/1274/P 08/04/2015  17:18:39 I live on the eighth floor of the block of flats 'attached' to the New London Theatre and am directly 

above the area where they currently have air conditioning units which are very noisy in the summer. I 

note that this application is not to replace these units but to add to them. 

My concern is that the new units will just add to the noise nuisance we already suffer. I would ask that 

the granting of planning permission be dependent on the current units being upgraded and silenced! 

And that, of course, the new ones meet the strictest criteria for the containment of noise. 

Thank you
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 Michael Otsuka OBJNOT2015/1274/P 08/04/2015  16:23:23 In the past, the New London Theatre has not been a good tenant, when it comes to problems with noise. 

There has been a persistent problem of rattling and pinging noise from the air conditioning cowling that 

is currently situated on the 7th floor roof and with their cowlings situated elsewhere. The New London 

Theatre should be granted permission to install these new units only if this results in an overall 

reduction of noise to Winter Garden House tenants to an acceptable level, including the noise from 

existing cowlings. They should not be given permission to install new units if these will be in addition 

to the existing units.
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